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IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
This notice applies to your vehicle, 14V-176SAMPLE 

 
December 2014 

 
Recall Campaign No. 14V-176:  VANOS Assembly Bolts 

 
Dear BMW Owner/Lessee: 

 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National 
Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

 
BMW AG has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety,exists in 
certain Model Year 2010-12 BMW 1 Series, 3 Series, 5 Series, 5 Series Gran 
Turismo, 6 Series, X3 SAV, X5 SAV, X6 SAV and Z4 models. Our records indicate 
that you are the owner or lessee of an affected vehicle. 

 
IMPORTANT NOTICE 

 
Please note that we had informed you of this matter by letter in June, and 
indicated that the necessary parts for your vehicle were not yet available. In our 
June letter, we stated that we would inform you when parts were available, and 
to schedule a visit with your authorized BMW center at that time.  With this 
letter, we are pleased to inform you that the necessary parts are now available, 
and we encourage you to schedule an appointment with your authorized BMW 
center as soon as possible. 

 
DESCRIPTION OF PROBLEM 

 
Company 

BMW of North America, LLC 

BMW Group Company 

Mailing Address 
PO Box 1227 

Westwood, NJ 
07675-1227 

 
Telephone 

(800) 525-7417 
 

Fax 
(201) 930-8362 

 
E-mail 

CustomerRelations@ 
bmwusa.com 

 
Website 

bmwusa.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

...,Pnnted on Recycled Paper 

This recall involves the housing bolts of the variable camshaft timing (VANOS) 
adjustment unit. The bolts may possibly loosen over time and, under certain 
circumstances, may break. As a result, the reduced engine power "safe mode" 
may be activated. In some cases the engine cannot be started after switching off 
and less frequently the engine could stall which could lead to a crash. 

 
 

PRECAUTIONS FOR YOUR SAFETY 
 

1. CONTACT YOUR AUTHORIZED BMW CENTER IMMEDIATELY TO 
HAVE THE NECESSARY REPAIR PERFORMED AS SOON AS 
POSSIBLE. 

 
2. If you notice a distinct change in engine running condition and hear 

increased engine noise, the vehicle may be experiencing this 
condition. If this occurs, you should immediately contact the nearest 
authorized BMW center to arrange for inspection and service. 
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